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Preserving history on big wheels . 

 

 

 

  

 
 
Golden Oldies trucks @ Clarendon. Sept. 2014.  
 

 
 
 

Golden Oldies 

Truck Club Inc. 

October 2014 
Next Meeting:  October 27th 2014 
7:30 pm 
Dubbo Aero Club  
Dubbo City Airport.  
Mitchell Highway. 
Dubbo. 2830 

David McPhan, kicking back in front of his 
C1800 

          Knighty's SAR & Diamond T 
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Golden Oldies Truck Club inc. 
Office Bearers for 2014 / 2015. 

 
 
President              Brian Little              0418 226 751 
Vice President              Jon Mancer              0428 143 644 
Secretary                       Rosalie Drover              6882 5103  
Treasurer  John & Anne Howey 6882 9725 
Registrar  Mick Street  6884 6341 
Permit Officer              Warwick Sheil               6887 3337 
Media Officer              Vacant   
Safety Officer               Brian Butcher 
                                       Graham Barker 
Events Officer              Warwick Sheil               6887 3337  
Public Officer              Brian Little                     0418 226 751  
Editor/Website            Jon Mancer                    0428 143 644                                                                            

Assistant Editor           Nathan Mancer                                                                Thanks Geoff, Then & now    
 
Please contact the editor for any stories, photographs or For Sale items to be included in the next 
newsletter! Please email items to jmancer@tpg.com.au or phone 0428 143 644. 

 

All correspondence to:          The Secretary 

Golden Oldies Truck Club Inc. 

P.O.Box. 1948 

Dubbo. 

2830 

Golden Oldies Club Meeting Dates 2014. 
  

Last Monday of each month at 7.30pm.   Dubbo Aero Club.  Dubbo Airport.  
 

October 27th        November 24th 

 

                                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Guess which Club member now owns 
this restored truck!   
 
Answer in next Newsletter! 

More memories from the 2014 Golden Oldies Truck show, 

including some for the ladies 

mailto:jmancer@tpg.com.au
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                                            Presidents Report                                  October  2014 

 
   Another year has passed, where did the time disappear?  

  The success of the 2014 Dubbo Truck Show has once again put Dubbo in good stead to host another show in 2016.  

The showground is already booked for the second weekend in August 2016, so put it in your calendar. I would like to 

take the opportunity to thank each and every one who assisted to make the show the success that it was. Without your 

help the show would not get off the ground. Our bills have been paid allowing us to determine the charities that our 

donations will go to, so if you have a charity, which you wish to support, put in your submission to go before the rank  

& file and we'll see what happens. 

   The AGM was a disappointing effort with 8 members in attendance. This is your club, without your participation and 

support there will not be a club, which means, No Historic Rego, difficulty in obtaining parts & information for your 

restoration, no truck show, etc, etc, etc. If you can't make the effort than neither will I, or the other committee members!  

  The committee stays the same as last year & I would like to say thank you for your hard work, it doesn't go unnoticed 

nor forgotten. 

  Our trips away have been enjoyable as several of us attended Grenfell, Molong and Clarendon, with a good roll up at 

Clarendon, which those attended having a very enjoyable time. 

  Now that the cooler weather has left us, some more trips away will start to happen. don't forget Portland is on 25th 

October & the Christmas party will be held on Friday 14th November at the Quality Inn Dubbo, there is some 

information with this newsletter. 

   Rattle those spanners & keep on breathing. 

 Fosel 

                 From the Editor  

    Check out the Whot's  On  Section at the back of this Newsletter!   
 

Next Meeting,  Monday night  27th,  7.30pm. Aero Club. Dubbo Airport. Narromine Road. Dubbo.  
 
   I am always looking for things of interest, so contact me to have it included in your club's newsletter , old 
photos, trips away, or tall tales. 

Keep on truckin'                                    Jon 

 Photos from Clarendon September 2014 
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GOLDEN OLDIES TRUCK CLUB INC 

MEETING HELD: 29
th
 September 2014 

AERO CLUB, WEST DUBBO 

Meeting Opened: 7.35 pm 

 

Attendance:  Colin Attenborough,  Graham & Noma Barker, Darryl Brooks, Rosalie Drover, Brian Little, 

Jon & Nathan Mancer, Allan Moore, Warwick Sheil, Mick Street. 

 

Apologies: John Bainbridge, Brian Butcher, Peter Kuhner, Roger Rindfleish, Stephen Thompson. 

 

Minutes from previous meeting distributed by email or mail to each and every financial member. 

 

Moved:  Mick Street    Seconded:     Graham Barker 

 

Correspondence In:    

 

Thank You cards received from Breakthru for Rosalie &Noma.  This was in response to our invitation to 

place a small display in the quilting pavilion at the truck show. 

 

Thank you letter from Western District Truck Club Inc for our efforts in hosting the Truck Show. They 

enjoyed the show and had very good comments in the letter. 

 

Pricing statement from Australia Post. 

 

Notice of half-yearly meeting for Council of Heritage Motor Clubs (aka The Bush Council).  Saturday 

25/10/14 at Starlight Room , Dubbo RSL.  Time:  9.30 for 10.00 am start.   Warwick Sheil, Mick Street & Jon 

Mancer volunteered to attend as our representatives. 

 

Flyers for Cranky Handle Rally at Maitland 25-26
th
 October, 2014. 

 

Flyers for White Muster at Kyabram 21-22
nd

 March, 2015. 

 

Email from Cubs / Scouts re camp & activities to be held in Dubbo at Showground 17-19
th
 October, 2014.  

They are requesting us to provide some trucks for display & to talk about our trucks & Club etc. 

 

Newsletters & Club Magazines received from :  Narrandera Vintage  Restorers & Collectors Club;  The 

Classic Commercial Torque from Hunter Valley;  Piston Slap from Harden;  The Grapevine from Cudgegong 

Valley Pioneer Vehicle Club;  The Monitor from Historic Commercial Vehicle Club of Aust; The 

Commercial Restorer;  On All Wheels from Western District Truck Club;  Crank Torque from Parkes;  The 

Monitor;  The Good Oil. 

 

Correspondence Out:   Formal Letter to Terry Wilshire. 

 

Treasurers Report:   There was no Treasurers report due to the Treasurer being away. 

 

  Business Arising: 

 

Terry Wilshire responded to his formal letter via a phone call to Brian Little.  After some discussions a verbal 

apology was received by Brian and he verbally relayed this on to Noma Barker. 

 

Paperwork has been received for Haulin The Hume to be held 11-12
th
 April 2015.  Starting at Clarendon & 

travelling to Goulburn for Lunch, Yass to camp for the night, then home on Sunday.  Those who attended last 

year thoroughly recommended this event. 

 

The agenda for the Bush Council meeting 
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Clarendon Trip:   Brian Little, John Howey, Brian Butcher, John Knight, John Bainbridge, Jon & Nathan 

Mancer, & Dave McPhan all attended this event.  A good week end was had by all those who attended. 

 

Tracserv Open Day:  Owing to the fact that this was the same time as the Clarendon event, it was difficult to 

find some trucks for the display.  Peter Kuhner supplied his truck, driven out there by Paul Love, as Peter was 

unable to drive it himself.  Mick Street & Rosalie attended to represent the Golden Oldies Truck Club. A very 

nice day was had by all.  Dick Kirby was very pleased that we had supported him as best we could on the day. 

 

Club stickers have been handed out to our members so as to place then on their vehicles, thus identifying us as 

a club.  If you have missed out, please contact Rosalie or Brian as there is still some available. 

 

Christmas Party date set to be Friday 14
th

 November, 2014, (or maybe 15
th
, or 21

st
 ??) at Quality Inn.  

This is to be confirmed by Rosalie.  Numbers would have to be confirmed. 

 

Next Meeting:  Monday 27
th

 October, 2014 

 

*************************************************  

 

 

 

PS:  Rosalie has spoken to Kerry-Ann at Quality Inn.   Friday 14
th

 November is 

now booked for Xmas Party.  Rosalie to follow up with more details after a 

meeting with Kerry-Ann. 

 

Details for Xmas Party.   6pm for 6.30 Dinner.  $30 per head, for the meal plus 

your own drinks from the Bar. Menu  will be steak or chicken plus salads for mains, 

trifle & fruit salad for de sserts.   Rosalie will be taking bookings for your place there as well as asking 

whether or not you would prefer to have steak or chicken with your salads for dinner. 

 

********************************  

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD: SATURDAY 11TH OCTOBER, 2014 

WAHROONGA PARK, STH DUBBO 

Meeting Opened: 12.35pm 

Attendance:  Noma & Graham Barker,  Rosalie Drover,  John & Anne Howey, Brian Little, Jon, Kim, Sophie &  Nathan 

Mancer, Mick Street. 

Apologies: Brian Butcher, Yvonne Lynch, Warwick Sheil 

Minutes from previous meeting distributed by hand to each member present.  

Moved:  Noma Barker   Seconded: Jon Mancer 

Welcome to all members present issued by Brian Little. 

Brian read out minutes from last AGM. 

Treasurers Report:   Prepared by John & Anne Howey & presented  by Anne.   These figures are as at 30th June, 2014 

  Opening Balance $17,143.82 

  Total Receipts  $ 3,841.00 

  Less Expenses  $ 3,459.73 

  Closing Balance  $17,525.09 
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  Unpresented Cheques $nil 

Anne also presented a report as at 30th September, 2014 (which was after the truck show held in August.) 

  Opening balance  $29,615.52 

  Total Receipts  $ 1,591.95 

  Less  Expenses  $15,686.51 

  Unpresented cheque $14.19 

Moved:   Anne Howey  Seconded:  Graham Barker  

After doing a head count, it was decided that we did have enough financial members present to make up quorum, so   

Brian Little then declared all positions vacant.  In the absence of most of our members, Brian Little then conducted the 

election of new office bearers for the coming 12 months, as per the only nomination sheet received by the Secretary. 

The new office bearers are as follows: 

PRESIDENT:    BRIAN LITTLE 

VICE PRESIDENT:    JON MANCER 

SECRETARY:   ROSALIE DROVER 

TREASURERS:   JOHN & ANNE HOWEY 

REGISTRAR:   MICK STREET 

PERMIT OFFICER:   WARWICK SHEIL 

MEDIA OFFICER:      vacant 

SAFETY OFFICERS:   BRIAN BUTCHER & GRAHAM BARKER 

EVENTS CO-ORDINATOR:  WARWICK SHEIL 

PUBLIC OFFICER:  BRIAN LITTLE 

NEWSLETTER & WEBSITE EDITOR: JON & NATHAN MANCER 

The above people all accepted their positions. 

Brian Little, as the new President, welcomed the new committee.  He also thanked the ladies for their efforts in 

providing  lovely salads and desserts, but it was somewhat disappointing that our attendance numbers were 

considerably down.  The day was a beautiful day, and the small social gathering around the barbie was great. 

AGM @ Wahroonga Park. Dubbo. 


